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COMMANDER’S LOG
This newsletter is being prepared while I am at the National Meeting so it may be a little less than normal.  Pictures from last month’s meeting and this meeting will be next month.  As I prepared this newsletter, I discovered I did not have meeting details.  I was not able to get them until after the meeting was over and I was on the way home.  As mentioned in the meeting details, this will again be a Zoom meeting.
For chapter awards consideration, the chapter has moved from the Small Chapter category to the Medium Chapter category because of the added companions from the closed Santa Fe and Albuquerque Chapters.  This year the chapter received 1st Place – Medium Chapter National Security Award, 2nd Place Medium Chapter for Homeland Security Program and Chapter Newsletter, and 3rd Place – Medium Chapter Information & Publicity Program awards.  Well done for the chapter.  Other chapters from Region XIII also received multiple awards.

Eleanor Pinyan, the chapter’s former adjutant was awarded a National Citation for her work as chapter adjutant.  Because she has moved to Tampa, FL to live near her daughter, the citation was given to the Sun City Chapter to present to her.
The new CINC is LTC Michael Okin, M.D., USA (Ret).  The VCINC for Region XIII CPT Paula Mitchell, Ed.D. USA (Ret) did not reelection after six years in office.  LtCol Marlin Ruiz, USAF (Ret) from the Santa Cruz, AZ Chapter has been elected VCINC and is now the new VCINC for Region XIII.  After six years, Chief of Staff BG Arthur Morrill has returned and has been replaced by Col Michael Farrell, USMC (Ret).

Most of the constitution and bylaws amendments passed with little discussion.  After much discussion both pro and con, the constitution amendment to change the membership requirements to include senior enlisted as members failed to pass.  The Order will be doing a major marketing program for the next year with the goal of enhancing the Order’s visibility to enable increased recruiting.  
THIS MONTH’S EVENTS 
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Our speaker this month is John Whiteside, CEO of the Los Alamos Medical Center.   Mr. Whiteside will be talking about how LAMC prepared for the COVID-19 pandemic and how it responded to it.   

MEETING DETAILS

This month’s meeting will be on Tuesday August 17th.  Because our usual meeting room is not available and because the caterer is unable to support us because he is short staffed, the meeting will again be a Zoom session.  It will start at 7:00 pm.  Zoom details will be in the email..

LAST MONTH: SPEAKER         
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Last month, Dr. Roger Wiens presented “Los Alamos Explores Mars with Curiosity, Perseverance, and Ingenuity”.  

He started by explaining Why Mars?   It and earth are two Goldilocks planets, that is they are ideal for our form of life.  Mars is further from the sun and is about one tenth the size of earth.  Mars had an atmosphere, but because of its low gravity, the atmosphere escaped.  It does have water near the surface.
The Sojourner probe in 1997 and the Spirit Opportunity probe in 2004 were small limited capability probes.  In 2012, the Curiosity probe was sent to Mars. It is a mobile laboratory that weighs about 1950 pounds on earth.  LANL in partnership with a French team developed the ChemCam on it.  The Curiosity rover landed in Gale Crater, the lowest point in about 1000 km on the surface.  It was looking for water in a clay-rich region, an area that water might be found.  It also preserved organic materials. This rover is still exploring looking in clay-rich regions looking for regions rich in organic material.  It is expanding its search to sulfate-rich regions.  

Gale Crater was a large lake about one billion years ago.  It was habitable with the building block for life present.  It is equivalent to earth about 2.7 billion years ago, a time when life was single cell animals.  So, it is looking for the universal items, and many discoveries are yet to be made.

 Perseverance started as a twin of Curiosity with many common items.  Because of the addition of some new instruments, it has grown to 2250 pounds.  It was sent to explore the possibilities for life on Mars.  Its objectives are geology, astrobiology, sample caching, and the preparation for humans on Mars.  

Jezero Crater is about the size of Lake Tahoe.  In the past, the water in and out maintained an approximately constant level.  A delta was formed at its inlet valley.  This is a good place to look for possible organics in a habitable environment. It could be used for radiological dating.  

In 2013, a proposal was written as to what the rover should do.  It should study mineral content, not just chemical content.  It became the SuperCam proposal.  The instrument has infrared imaging, a green laser for Raman and time-resolved fluorescence, visible spectroscopy and color imaging.  It was  developed by the SuperCam team at LANL and the Sherloc team in France.  Plaques on the instruments contain the names of the team members. The LANL Nuclear Battery team provided a battery that produces about one hundred watts continuously, and SuperCam was delivered in the summer of 2019.  But then there was COVID.  The rover was shipped to Cape Kennedy in January, 2020 and was launched July 30, 2020.

The Perseverance rover landed on Mars on February 18,2021 after being lowered by the Sky Crane.  The Sky Crane self-searched for a smooth spot between the rocks to land the rover.  The SuperCam sent out laser flashes to look at the resultant infrared spectra.  It was tested in Canyon de Chelly on the Navajo Reservation in Arizona using it as targets to simulate features on Mars.  The first target on Mars was called Maaz which is Navajo for Mars.

The SuperCam also has a microphone which can pick up the sounds on Mars.  It recorded the sounds of the wind, the rover, and the helicopter Ingenuity.  It also picked up the sounds of the laser zapping the rocks with different sounds for hard and soft rocks. The camera that is part of SuperCam actually has better resolution than the Mastcam-Z on the rover.  
The sea beds in the area of the rover show indications o flash floods.  The delta remanent shows some very nice rock layers.

The Mars O2 In-Situ Resource Utilization Experiment is a device to convert CO2 back into O2.  The Mars atmosphere is 96% CO2 at about 1% of earth’s atmospheric pressure.  It works by converting CO2 to CO and O2.  This unit produces about 10 grams of O2 per hour.  Humans use about 40 grams of O2 per hour so this unit would need to be scaled up.

The Ingenuity helicopter was stowed on the underside of the rover.  It has two 1.2-meter long counter rotating blades that rotate at 2400 rpm.  This is needed to fly in Mars thin air.    Its airfield is the smoothest ground around.  It had flown nine flights for a total distance of over a mile.  

There are caves on Mars.  They are lava tubes that can go for miles.  An ultralight helicopter can be used to explore them.  The inside of the caves are not bombarded by solar radiation so their contents are of great interest.  As part of this, OrganiCam has been developed.  It won an RD 100 award.  
A river delta is about 1.5 miles from the current location of Perseverance rover.  A carbonite-rich region is above three banks in the delta.  The rover is headed there to collect samples to return to earth.

This rover has 38 sample tubes in a carrier.  The rover will collect samples deep in the ground and place them in the tubes.  It will the return to its original landing site and deposit the carrier on the ground.  A Mars Ascent Vehicle under development will travel to the Martian surface and retrieve the carrier.  It will then transfer the carrier to a Mars orbiter which will then return them to earth for analysis.

LAHS NJROTC NEWS

Since we are still in summer break, very few events within our unit have taken place. Staff had a meeting the 20th of July to discuss the incoming school year and how to prepare. We talked about how the first few weeks of school will go for incoming cadets. On the same day, a color guard took place in the evening. C/LCDR Fullop, C/SA Danforth, C/ENS Chandler, C/CPO Drake and C/SA Berninger participated in the color guard. Then on the 23rd of July, staff members stopped by the unit to discuss the first 2 weeks in person. 
C/ENS Megan Crawford

GOLD PATRICK HENRY AWARD

At the June 19th Region XIII MultiBusiness Meeting, VCINC Paula Mitchell announced the awarding of a Gold Patrick Henry Award to LTC Gregg Giesler, USA (Ret) for his work and MG Miles Chapter Commander and as Department of the Rio Grande Chapter.  A copy of the citation is below.  The compression to fit 2 columns distorts the shape of the citation.
[image: image3.emf]
CHAPTER ELECTIONS
Chapter elections were held in the June Zoom meeting.  The candidates were LTC Gregg Giesler as Commander, HPM Vernon Haywood as Adjutant, and COL Gerald Bolme as Treasurer.  The companions were elected without opposition.
FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHAPTER
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The 2020-2021 CINC’s Solicitation goal was $95,000.  At the annual meeting, it was reported that the solicitation received $134,873 or 111% of the goal.  Region XIII contributed 105% of its goal.  Thank you to everyone that contributed.  The 2021-2022 Solicitation year is now underway.
Operating Year 2021 ended with a strength of 5,703 companions, a loss of 353 for the year.  The Order only recruited 25% of its goal of a 4% increase or 586 companions.   Region XIII recruited 28% of its goal of 64 companions.  This chapter recruited 0% of its goal of 2 companions.  We all need to work on recruitment to preserve the chapter and Order.
 NATIONAL OFFICERS

· COMMANDER IN CHIEF 
LTC Michael A. Okin M.D. USA (Ret)
maokin1953@gmail.com
· VICE COMMANDEER IN CHIEF
Lt Col Marlon Ruiz, USAF (Ret)
ruizmarlon08@gmail.com
· REGION XIII COMMANDER
LTC Patrick C. Stolze, USA (Ret)

pstolze40@gmail.com 
 NATIONAL STAFF

· CHIEF OF STAFF & COO
Col Michael Farrell, USMC (Ret) | chiefofstaff@moww.org
· DIRECT OF FINANCE
Mrs. Martha Ferrara, CPA | finance@moww.org
· MANAGER, MEMBERSHIP PROGRAMS (including dues payments)
HPM Justin Hiller | membership@moww.org 
· MANAGER, MOWW STORE
Mrs. Sunny Alley | merchandise@moww.org 

 MG MILES CHAPTER OFFICERS

Commander


LTC Gregg Giesler USA (Ret)
    
Home: 505-662-5574

    
 g.giesler@computer.org
Senior Vice Commander

HPM Vernon V. Haywood, Jr.

Home: 505-661-4192

vvhaywoodjr@att.net 

Junior Vice Commander

LT COL Norman Wilson USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-9544

NrmWil5@cs.com
Adjutant
HPM Vernon V. Haywood, Jr.

Home: 505-661-4192

vvhaywoodjr@att.net 

Treasurer

COL Gerald Bolme USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-672-1233

bolme@earthlink.net
Chaplain
MAJ Donald B. Davidson, Jr., USA (Ret)

Home: 505-672-3794

dbd1alamos@msn.com
COMING EVENTS 
August

4-7
National Meeting in Detroit, MI

9
Staff Meeting

17
Chapter Dinner - 
September
National Emergency Preparedness Month

13
Staff Meeting 



21
Chapter Dinner - tbd
October
11
Staff Meeting

19
Chapter Dinner – John Dukowicz – Life in Eastern Europe During WW II
November

8
Staff Meeting

11
Veterans Day

16
Chapter Dinner – tbd

PICTURES FROM NATIONAL CONVENTION
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Region XIII Attendees

[image: image6.jpg]



VCINC Paula Mitchell Presenting Gold Patrick Henry Award to LTC Gregg Giesler
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Region XIII Attendees With Chapter Awards[image: image8.jpg]



